
                                                 WOODBRIDGE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT #4 – KEASBEY 

 

         Notice Of Intent To Award Contract Under A National Cooperative Purchasing Agreement 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Commissioners of Fire District No.4 in the Township of Woodbridge, 

County of Middlesex, (the Fire District) through participation in the Houston-Galveston Area Council 

cooperative known as HGACBUY intend to award a contract for the purchase of a Ladder Truck. 

Information regarding the contract may be found at the Office of Fire Commissioners Fire District No.4, 

420 Smith Street, Keasbey, N.J. 08832 during regular business hours. In formation on the Houston-

Galveston Area Council known as HGACBUY can be found at its website HGACBUY.ORG. 

The Fire District authorized membership in the HGAC Cooperative Purchasing Program in a resolution 

previously adopted by the Fire District. Woodbridge Fire District No.4, is a member/user of the HGAC 

purchasing program, a contract was signed between the Fire District and HGAC. 

The Board of Fire Commissioners, anticipates awarding the contract through the Houston-Galveston 

Area Council cooperative known as HGACBUY, at a regular scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire 

Commissioners. 

It is the intent of the Board of Fire Commissioners Woodbridge District No.4, to award the contract to 

Fire & Safety Services Ltd, and Pierce Manufacturing, Inc. P.O. Box 2017, Appleton, Wisconsin 54912 

pursuant to the proposal submitted in response to the HGAC request for bids. 

The Commissioners of Woodbridge Fire District No. 4, are permitted to utilize a national cooperative 

purchasing   agreement under the authority of N.J.S.A. 52: 34-6.2(b) (3). 

The comment period ends on September 27, 2021 

Robert Pawol, Secretary 

Woodbridge Township Fire District #4 

 

 

 


